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Princes Trust XL

Princes Trust XL pupils ran a PS2 FIFA 2010 football competition for both pupils and staff to enter. This was to raise money for the charity SHELTER. Pupils paid a one pound entry fee to play and twenty [image: image17.jpg]


pounds was raised. The competition ran during the last term of school with the final played at the end of June. 
Wesley Young managed to beat Mark Wilson in the hotly contested final to win a £10 GAME voucher prize. The Princes Trust XL pupils involved in running the successful and fun packed competition were: Neil McDonald, Paul Docherty, Patrick Fleming, William McPhee and Thomas Stevens.
Blairvadach Adventure Race 2010
The event took place with 8 pupils supported by Mr Kerr and Mrs Young (P.E. Dept.) who went down to Blairvadach on the 24th June to try and retain the Blairvadach Adventure Race trophy.  We won it last year against 11 other Mainstream Schools with only seconds to spare.

This year the training had its good days and bad days.  When the sun shone the boys were unbeatable but on the bad weather days their spirits were a bit down and so were their performances.

On the day of the race, we were fortunate that the weather was okay which was a blessing.  The boys started with canoeing 1.5 miles over the Loch. The minibus with the teachers and the subs nearly didn’t made it over in time to swap for the run.  
Then it was the 4 mile hill run which they performed minutes better than any other team.  At the changeover the Abercorn team were miles in front and looking good.  BUT only a mile into the cycle stage a bike broke! This meant Sean and James had to run with the bike to ensure not much time was lost.  They arrived at changeover for the kayaking feeling tired and a little despondent but managed to complete the kayaking leg of the event in good time.

What a tough day but a great team effort from the boys.  They completed the course in the fastest ever time 2hrs 28 minutes and 40 seconds!

 Congratulations to the Abercorn School Adventure Race team of 2010 for winning this years competition for a 2nd year in a row – AMAZING!


Art and Design News

As always our pupils had been very busy working on a variety of Art and Design projects before Summer, which are very successful in raising the profile of the school.  Below are details of a few of these projects.

Before the Summer we submitted 

over 30 entries for our designated 

month of  ‘January’ for Yorkhill 
Hospitals Calendar 
Competition. 

Daryl Healy’s work has been
 selected to feature in the 
fundraising Calendar. Daryl 

received a certificate and medal.

Well done Daryl! 

Glasgow City Council Schools Calendar Competition – We are sending in a large number of entries into this annual competition. So fingers crossed!

Great news! Out of the 30 entries we sent into Children in Scotland ‘Perfect Place’ Competition we have 4 pupils who have been invited to the prize giving in September. 
Andrew Coyle and Andrew Russell have both won ‘Joint Runner Up’ in age category 16-18, and Iqra Batool and Mark Lawrence have both been awarded ‘Commended’ prizes. We will let you know details of their prizes and the exhibition of work next month.

The department has been approached by Friends of the River Kelvin to produce 4 mural panels for their Headquarters. Pupils will research the project and produce the images and final pieces.

Drama/Art & Design

The HWB Drama and Art & Design group successfully completed ‘Episode 2’ of our live action and animated drama ‘Cool Street’. 

The 23 pupils and 4 staff in our group all took part either:- acting, animating, designing and producing backdrops, filming, producing voiceovers and sound effects, editing, script writing and directing. 
In Episode 2 several new faces appeared in front of the camera, with lots of others developing their animating and filming skills. 

This follows our success in the Determined to Make Movies Competition where as you know we were nominated in 3 categories:- Best Drama, Best DVD cover and Best Actress/ Presenter and won 2nd place in the Best Drama Category.

School Bank - RBS
The school bank re-opened on Tuesday, 29 August for all existing account holders. 
If a pupil would like to open up an account with The Royal Bank of Scotland through the school please see Miss Phillips – Business Education and ICT teacher.  


In Memory
This summer we are very sad to report that Claire McGuire in S3 passed away having battled a long and ultimately fatal illness. Claire was a bright, happy pupil who was a friend to all in Abercorn! 
Claire managed to make it to our Summer Awards Ceremony where she chatted and celebrated her own and friend’s successes of 2009-2010! 

All staff attended her funeral on Thursday, 12 August at Maryhill Crematorium. 

On Monday, 16 August there was a whole school assembly where pupils and staff paid tribute to Claire and released yellow balloons in the playground in her memory. 

Claire will be sadly missed but to honour her memory the school will be holding a whole school MacMillan coffee morning for staff, pupils and invited guests to help raise money for the charity. 
Claire McGuire
1994 – 2010
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Dates for your Diary
Saturday 4th – Friday 10th Sept – Camas
Thursday 23rd – Monday 27th Sept – School Closed
Thursday 7th October – Abercorn Bingo Night
Monday 11th – Monday 18th Oct - School Closed 
Tuesday 19th October – School re-opens
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Head Teacher’s Introduction





Dear Parent





I am delighted that all pupils are looking smart in school uniform and have returned to school with a positive attitude. They are continuing to take responsibility for their behaviour and recognise the importance of adhering to our code of conduct. Congratulations to all pupils involved in the current diet of examinations. Results were excellent and we are extremely proud of their achievements. 





Curriculum for Excellence and Meeting Pupil Needs are this year’s priorities within our school improvement plan. Explanations regarding curriculum for excellence will be attached to curriculum plans which will be issued prior to the October break. Information sessions will also keep you updated on all developments The school continues to promote health and wellbeing particularly in relation to exercise and healthy eating. I hope that you will telephone or visit if you have any questions regarding these priorities. We would ask for your support in continuing to provide healthy packed lunches and snacks for your children. 





The school community was devastated by the news that one of our pupils died during the holidays. Claire McGuire, an S3 pupil died due to a cancerous tumour. She was a wonderfully brave girl who despite her illness continued to attended school until the end of June. She will be sorely missed. Our thoughts and prayers are with her parents at this sad time. 





Kindest regards 





Catherine McPhillips











Mr Robertson S1 Year Head




















Mrs Cherry S2 Year Head




















Mr Shields S3/S4 Year Head

















Mrs Beaton S5/S6 Year Head














Welcome to our new S1





S1 pupils are settling into the routine of Abercorn and coping with the transition to secondary. They are enjoying the different subjects and are responding well to new approaches to learning and teaching. 





Pupils in Abercorn are awarded points in the following areas: 


Punctuality	-	P


Uniform		-	U


Merit 		-	M


Attendance	- 	A


  


S1 pupils are keen to start gaining PUMA points as the year group with the most points are rewarded with an outing at the end of each term.  





Many thanks to all S1 parents who have been extremely supportive during the transition period. Please do not hesitate to telephone or visit the school if you have any concerns. 











It is absolutely crucial that if you require to change any details regarding taxis, including change of address, that we are notified 5 working days in advance. 


It is now impossible to make any alternative arrangements without this level of notice. If we do not receive notice, parents will be expected to make their own arrangements for transporting their children to and from school.


 � HYPERLINK "http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.jalopnik.com/assets/resources/2006/10/new_london_taxi.jpg&imgrefurl=http://jalopnik.com/208716/london-hailing-new-version-of-iconic-hackney-carriage-taxi-debuts&usg=__ErMzgdYElawjNaLQOHjTomGbMK8=&h=303&w=475&sz=29&hl=en&start=1&zoom=1&tbnid=0rgIMGbbIH6dLM:&tbnh=82&tbnw=129&prev=/images%3Fq%3Dblack%2Bhackney%2Btaxi%26um%3D1%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dvss%26tbs%3Disch:1&um=1&itbs=1" �� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://t0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:0rgIMGbbIH6dLM:http://www.jalopnik.com/assets/resources/2006/10/new_london_taxi.jpg" \* MERGEFORMATINET ����


Also, taxis have now been informed that they should wait a maximum of 5 minutes when collecting pupils from home. Please ensure that your child is ready and waiting for the taxi’s arrival. Thank you for your co-operation. 














Taxi Information
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